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Parkway Girls Softball League Inc.     PO Box 320354   West Roxbury MA 02132

Meeting Minutes
Board Meeting – February 17, 2011
1. Comedy Nite wrap – up
$9,700 net raised.  Fun for all, and though $ raised was down slightly from 2010 – a success financially; even though ticket  sales were down, some of shortfall was made up by silent auction sales.  Need to drive ticket sales back up for 2012.

2. Registration Update
Registration outreach in full swing.  Notice emailed to all 2010 players.  Notices sent to Transcript.  Will be sent to Bulletin and Parkwayboston.com.  Jerry will send flyer electronically and volunteers at meeting will distribute flyers to local schools and post in neighborhood.  On-line registration fully operational; nearly 50 registrations on-line so far.  Walk-in registrations scheduled for Feb 22, Feb 28, and March 6; volunteers needed – contact Tony.  Kevin suggested separate email for players born in 1992 who will still be eligible to play in 2011 due to expansion of age limit from U17 to U18.  Tryouts scheduled for March 20 @ WRHS; volunteers needed to work tables, and to run tryouts.  Player draft scheduled for Sat March 26 – place and time TBD.

3. Opening Day
Sunday, April 17 @ Billings Field.  Pitch Hit and Run – coordinator needed – Karen?.  Corrib Pub has committed to providing food as in past 2 years.  Tentative program to include 3 PGSL league games (U10, 13, and 18); Moon bounce; face paint; and DJ, 

4. Coaches 
All coaching spots filled at U10, U13, and U18.  May have enough coaches to expand by 1 team at U10, but probably not enough to expand at U13.  Need coaches for at least 3 teams at U8.

5. Rules

Have not been able to get a mutual date for everyone to meet.  Jerry will distribute 2010 rules electronically for comment.  Scott proposed one rule for review re batting thru lineup vs. ASA substitution.
6. Sponsors

Solicitaton letters to new and returning sponsors to be sent this week.

7. Coaches clinics/ resources
a. Discussion re ASA coach certification.  Link on website to get certified.  Bandits tournament coaches will be required to take the test; House league coaches will be strongly encouraged.  Scott volunteered to coordinate league-wide clinics for U8 and U10 players and coaches on separate dates in April.  Suggestion of mandatory coaching clinics for new coaches and/or coaches moving up to new age group.  Discussion of emphasizing to coaches the importance of maintaining proper ratio of instruction vs. competition, which varies by age group.
8. Discussion of concession table at Billings on weekends.  Aldo to research different options?
9. Request to post PGSL Board Meeting minutes on website.  Motion made, seconded and approved by present members, 6-0.

10. Tony to check with league insurance provider re PGSL potential liability for neighborhood fundraising event proposed at January 2011 meeting.

